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Mr Mark Bailey MP 
Member for Miller 
3/116 Beaudesert Road 
MOOROOKA  QLD  4105 
 
Via email to: miller@parliament.qld.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mark  
 
I write to you on behalf of Brisbane CBD Bicycle User Group (CBD BUG) members to convey our 
thanks for all your good works during your more than eight years as the Queensland Minister 
responsible for supporting increased usage of cycling for transport. 
 
As background to this letter, I am pleased to let you know that the following Motion on Notice was 
passed unanimously by CBD BUG members during our December 2023 General Meeting. 
 
“This meeting of CBD BUG members wishes to sincerely thank outgoing Transport and Main Roads 
Minister Mark Bailey for all his efforts in delivering numerous new high quality bikeways in Brisbane 
and across Queensland – thereby enabling many more people of all ages and abilities to cycle more 
often.  
 
We also want to acknowledge his very positive engagement with the bicycle riding community, as 
well as the personal support he has given to bicycle riding advocacy groups.  
 
We wish him all the very best for the future and look forward to seeing him out on the road either 
riding (or running) around Brisbane.” 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Paul French 
Co-convenor 
Brisbane CBD BUG 
10 January 2024 
 


